
 
 
 

2025 Guild Challenge - Janis Toman 
 
 

Let’s Face It! The Surfside Quilters Guild Challenge was a big success. We 
had thirty-six creative entries displayed at our August Guild meeting. I want I want 
to thank the wonderful committee that put the Challenge together. Jan Hirth, Lyndy 
Dye, Nancy Ota, Phyllis Parente, and Helene Moser. 
Last fall, Jan, Lyndy and I met at Hoffman Fabrics and along with Sandy, from 
Hoffman Fabrics, chose our fabrics. Lyndy created our beautiful logo. 
 
I cut the 45 yards of fabric into 135 fat quarters. Jan, Lyndy, Phyllis, and I 
assembled the kits that Lyndy designed. Phyllis took the logo which was printed on 
Spoonflower and created the 16 award ribbons. Nancy used the entry forms to 
create colorful tags that were attached to each entry. They included information on 
the entry and a picture of each maker. Helene prepared a wonderful lunch for the 
three BCQG judges and the committee members. Helene was also the Viewer’s 
Choice vote counter and presented the $100 prize donated by Del Thomas. Let’s 
Face it – we sure hope you enjoyed the Challenge. 
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Let's Face It, We Need to Shop for 

Fabric and Chocolate 
 



Other Wonderful Entries 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


